Board of Barbers

          Minutes
          September 16, 2013
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, September 16, 2013 in the 2nd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD  21202.  The following individuals were in attendance:

Mr. Lawrence Avara, Sr., Industry Member, President

Mr. Derick Ausby, Sr., Industry Member, Secretary 

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Treasurer

Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member 

Not in attendance:
Mr. Guy Flynn, Consumer Member 

Mr. Harry S. White, Industry Member

Mr. Robert Wood, Executive Director

Also in attendance:

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Bruce Spizler, Senior Assistant Attorney General

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney general

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Avara at 9:30 a.m.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made approve the agenda; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

Minutes

A motion was made to approve the June 10, 2013 meeting minutes; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.
New Business
Informal Conference – James Sprague – Conviction

An informal conference was scheduled for Mr. James Sprague, who is applying for a barber license. Mr. Sprague, on his application, disclosed a previous conviction. After Mr. Sprague explained the events attendant to the conviction, and after conducting deliberations, the Board voted unanimously to approve Mr. Sprague’s application for a barber’s license.

Informal Conference – Christopher Harrod – Conviction

An informal conference was scheduled for Mr. Harrod, who is applying for a barber’s license. Mr. Harrod, on his application, disclosed a previous conviction. After Mr. Harrod explained the events attendant to the conviction, and after conducting deliberations, the Board voted unanimously to approve Mr. Harrod’s application for a barber’s license
Informal Conference – Lawrence Blount – Waiver of the Examination Requirement
An informal conference was scheduled for Mr. Lawrence Blount. Although the Board’s staff advised Mr. Blount, of the date and time to appear today, Mr. Blount failed to appear. After the Board discussed Mr. Blount’s non-attendance at today’s meeting, the Board directed that it shall be unable to consider Mr. Blount’s request for a waiver of the examination requirement until he produces a certification from the original State in which Mr. Blount received his training.
Informal Conference – Scott Pearson – Request to Address the Board

An informal conference was scheduled for Mr. Scott Pearson. Although Mr. Pearson, by way of letter, requested to appear at today’s Board meeting to discuss the lack of enforcement in the Barbering industry, Mr. Pearson failed to appear. The Board directed that Mr. Pearson be invited to its next Board meeting.
Repeal of BOP §4-606
The Board reviewed an inquiry sent from the Director of Communications & Media Relations, from a reporter seeking the Board’s opinion on a proposed Bill being introduced in the Next General Assembly that would repeal Business Occupations and Professions Article, §4-606, Annotated Code of Maryland, which prohibits a Barbershop in Montgomery County to be open for business more than 6 days a week. After holding discussions a motion was made to support the Bill which will repeal this law, and the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion.
Old Business
Meeting with Secretary Howie

Board President Lawrence Avara advised the Board that he had a meeting with the Secretary of the Department of Labor Licensing and Regulations in regard to Mr. Avara’s prior correspondence emphasizing the dire state of the Barbering industry. Mr. Avara informed the Board that Secretary Howie seemed willing to assist the Board but as of this date, Mr. Avara has heard nothing since the meeting was held. 
Recognition of Service
The Board was advised that its counsel, Senior Assistant Attorney General Bruce Spizler will be retiring on December 1, 2013. The Board thanked Mr. Spizler for his 43 years of service to the State, with 25 of those years as serving for counsel to the Board of Barbers.

Adjournment 

There being no further business, at 10:55 a.m., a motion to adjourn the meeting was made; and the motion passed unanimously.

Approved by: 
 ________________________________________ 



Lawrence Avara

